
W e h a v e a 
children’s program 
that is conducted 
the first three 
Sundays of the 
month during our 
worship assembly. 

It is especially designed for children 
4 to 9 years old. If you desire, have 
your child follow the other children 
upstairs at the end of our communion 
service. There is an attended nursery 
downstairs for infants and children up 
to 4 years old in room B-7.  For your 
peace of mind, pagers are available 
so you can be contacted if your child 
needs you.  Our ushers will assist 
you with finding the correct room. 

Christ Central 

exists to make and grow followers 

of Jesus through Worship, 
Community and Service

FREEDOM FROM GREED 

1 Timothy 6:10  For the love of money 
is a root of all kinds of evil. Some people, 
eager for money, have wandered from the 
faith and pierced themselves with many 
griefs.

  I.  Are you Building a Barn or are you building                                       
     
      a ____________________?

  II. Are you pursuing “The Good Life” or 

      pursuing ___________________?

 III.  Are you living as though you are Entitled or 

       _____________________?

Proverbs 29:18...”Where there is 
no VISION, my people perish”

Your Giving Matters 
    Weekly Budget  	$6,200

 3/5    Offering          $ 5846

 3/12  Offering         $ 7329

 3/19  Offering         $

 3/26  Offering         $ 

 

 Weekly  	            $6,804

 Missions Total           $30,500

   (cash & pledges)


 

2010 N. Cocoa Blvd. 
Cocoa, FL 32922

Office: 636-7671


E-Mail 
 christcentral51@gmail.com


On the Web 

www.cocoachurch.org


Live streaming

 Sunday at 10:15 AM


  Bible class  9:00 -9:45 AM

 Coffee/Doughnuts till 10:15


Pastor 
Don Adkins


Youth/Family 
Chad Adkins


Music 
Chris Givens


Children’s Ministry 
Chris Givens 


Secretary 
Brenda Adkins


Shepherds 
Don Adkins

Curt Peter


Cecil Walker 


First Time Here?  Welcome! 

We are honored to have you with us 
today. Please fill out the guest 
registration card and drop it in one 
of the white collection boxes located 
at the back of the auditorium or take 
your guest card to our Guest 
Services kiosk in the foyer to receive 
a small gift to thank you for 
worshipping with us. We hope to 
see you again soon!    
      If you would like to know more about 
us or have  questions please don’t 
hesitate to ask.  

Want to be part of the Christ Central family? It’s Easy!!!  
Central 101 is our introduction class for people who are considering 
being members. 101 is a four week class that will tell you about the 
Central family and give you the opportunity to get all your questions 
answered. Sign up at guest services or call the call the church office 
at 636-7671636-7671. Date for the next class will be announced.

Open Communion… If you are a 
visitor we invite you to join us as 
we observe communion each 

week. Take the 
bread and wine as 
it is passed. Take 
the bread and hold 
onto the wine…we 
will take the wine 

together 

mailto:christcentral51@gmail.com
http://www.cocoachurch.org
mailto:christcentral51@gmail.com
http://www.cocoachurch.org


Serving Today 
March 19, 2017

Worship Leader: Chris Givens
               

 Ushers
Kent Burnett & Bob Uber (foyer)

(side)
Cody Krechting & Ken Denny      


Door Greeters 
Linda O”Dell & Pauline Snell 

Guest Services 
Gayle Anderson 

Serving Communion         
  Monty Cox                       Tyler Cox  
  Chuck Anderson               Paul Haid  
  Ralph Bird                    Fred Schultz 
  Genesis Hillman         Kaley Adkins 

 

Communion Alternates 

Tyler Smith & Sam Carlson 

Children’s Church…..Bob Uber 
Today: Nursery/Toddler  

Karen Lane 
Next Sunday, March 26 

Shauna Casvant
volunteers needed..sign up at         

Guest Services 

 Church  e-mail address & prayer 
request line. 

christcentral51@gmail.com 
 


The Sharing Center is 
sponsoring their 
annual BB-Q contest at the  
F. Burton Smith Park on 
Saturday, April 1st from 

11:00 am until 5:00 pm.  Cecil Walker is 
the parking coordinator for this event and 
could use some help.  Talk with him today 
to volunteer. For more information, pick 
up a flyer at Guest Service

                     GARAGE CLEAN-UP
If you have anything stored in the church 
garage please remove it by the end of this 

month.  We are in the 
process of trying to 
get that area organized 
so we can get to our 
grill and other items 
needed for the back 
yard BB-Q.  To 
prevent something of 

value from being thrown away please 
remove your items by the end of March. 

         
Mick Anderson is our new Life Group 

Ministry coordinator. 
Stop by the table  in the 
foyer and choose a life 
group that best fits your 
schedule.

Dinner is served from 5:45 - 6:30. 
Sign-up book and menu for each week
 is located at Guest Services. Cost per adult 
is $3.00.  Children 9 & under $2.00.  
Family devotional begins at 6:30 in the 
fellowship room and concludes at 7:15.  

Our next Back Yard 
BB-Q will be 
Wednesday evening, 
March 29th 
5:30-7:00. As usual, 
Hamburgers and 
Hotdogs will be 

provided. Everyone bring a covered 
dish to share.  Also, remember to 
bring a lawn chair & bug spray.   
Help is always needed to set up and 
clean up. Volunteer by signing up at 
Guest Services. 

Beginning Saturday, 
April 1st 
our parking lot next 
door will be used 
for a Famers 
Market.  This event 

will be held the first Saturday of each 
month. 

Family, your help is needed during 
our worship service in the nursery/
toddler ministry.  Shauna Casvant is 
the ministry leader and needs 
volunteers for the month of April. 
Please stop by Guest Services today 
to volunteer. Shauna does a fantastic 
job of keeping this ministry going 
but, she is getting tired…not enough 
volunteers, which puts her having to 
work the nursery each week. Step up,  
be a part of the family!!!! 

UPCOMING TEEN EVENTS
Any questions? Give Chad a call 

271-1019  

Teen Bible class            
Every Sunday @ 9:00 am

Straight Street       
Tuesday @ 6:30 pm

Teen small group   
Wednesday (bi-weekly) @ 6:30 pm

Lunch @ Chad’s house   
Today, March 19th, after church

All church Backyard cookout.      

Wednesday, March 29th, 6:00 pm
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